Portland Fire Department

Fire Prevention Bureau

380 Congress St

Portland, ME 04101

January 7, 2016

Dear Mr. Sepulveres,

This letter is to confirm we have accepted your Plan of Action for the property located on 43 Myrtle St. According to the email we received on January 4, 2016, all violations will be in compliance no later than September 30, 2016. If there are any changes to this plan, please contact us at 207-874-8400.

Sincerely,

OFFICE USE ONLY

Date Submitted

9/30/16 **POA Completion Date**

Keith Gautreau

Approved By (Print)

Date

Tori Ross - Re: 43 Myrtle st

From:

Keith Gautreau

To:

thomas sepulveres

Date:

1/4/2016 2:17 PM

Subject: Re: 43 Myrtle st

CC:

Adam Lee: Tori Ross

Hi Tommy,

This will be an acceptable time frame to the Fire Prevention Bureau. I will have Tori (Admin) put this into a form for me to sign and enter it into our system. We will do some follow up in two months to see how progress is coming. Please call Tori in two months to set up a time for us to come look at the progress.

Tori extension is 874-8400.

Thank you for working with us on these Life Safety violations.

Regards,

Keith

Keith Gautreau, Assistant Chief Fire Prevention/Community Outreach Portland Fire Department 380 Congress Street Portland, ME 04101 (207)874-8400 kng@portlandmaine.gov

>>> thomas sepulveres <43myrtle@gmail.com> 1/4/2016 12:48 PM >>>

sprinkler will be put in this week above dryer. I fire door this month of January, after 1 every other month i have 5 doors total to install, thanks Keith, Does this work? THANK YOU TOMMY